
 

 
 

     

 Any articles, information, 

notices, personal messages 

etc  you would like in the 

newsletter, please send to 

me by email by the 20 th  of 

the month to: - 

dg2010@tiscali.co.uk or 

telephone 83007 7 to have 

hard copy collected  

Thank You 

Sandy Aked-Walker   
 

                        

 

   
 

       8th  February ð Litchborough Ladies  

 

    11 th  February ð 2nd Monday Club  

 

    12 th  February -   YOUTH CLUB MEETING  

 

        13 th  February -  Garden Club     

      

    14 th  & 27 th  February    -   Walking Grou p 

 

              See inside for Special dates coming in March  
 
 

       Litchborough Playtime  - Village Hall  

 Every Tuesday  9.30 am ð 11.30 am                

                      
 

See inside for more  information  
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RECTORõS RAMBLINGS - There can be no escaping the issue of that hot 

topic of January 2019, one which has taken hours of debate thus far, 

resulted in an unprecedented defeat of any similar motion, - and one 

which will in all probability drag on (and on,  and on). Whatever side of the 

Brexit campaign people may stand on, it is clear that all sides have to 

varying degrees been disappointed. Some are calling for a going back to 

the status quo pre referendum, others for yet another, others still for 

further r enegotiation, and of course those who wishing to get it all over 

and done with - possibly leaving with no deal at all. It is not for the 

Rector to comment on political issues.  

However in any aspect of life, Church, politics, education and even our 

own personal lives there is often a sense amongst us of looking back with 

rose tinted spectacles, that somehow the old ways were best, the old 

days were better. Whilst history and I speak as a historian, may be 

highly informative we cannot let selective memory of h istory  cloud our 

judgment, or stifle progress of the future. A former colleague, who was a 

gifted and inspiring historian and a respected archaeologist, related 

during one of his popular VIth form lectures the account of a famous 

archaeologist who was exca vating an ancient site in Mesopotamia at the 

turn of the C20th. The archaeologist had reached a level that took him 

back to a date prior to 3000 B.C. when he uncovered a piece of broken 

pottery. The archaeologist carefully cleaned it and to his delight 

discovered some cuneiform writing on it. However it belonged to such an 

early period he was unable to decipher what it said. After much 

examination and cross referencing by experts and scholarly discussion 

across several countries, the script was eventually d eciphered. The 

ancient scribe had written ôI donõt know what society is coming to!õ- 

Perhaps nothing changes. 

There is of course a danger that if we always live in the past, or forever 

dream that the future will as a matter of course always be better, we 

miss the reality of living in the present and miss the opportunities of 

service, of community; or the needs of others that surround us daily.  

An ancient saying from India put it like this. òYesterday is but a memory, 

and tomorrow is only a vision. But today  well lived makes every yesterday 

a memory to value, and every tomorrow a vision of hope, look well 

therefore to this day!ó So the next time you are tempted to think 

(selectively) that the old ways were always better, or things can only get 

better: - remember others have had similar thoughts long before you. It 

is the present that should exercise our skills, our talents and our 

capacity for compassion. As the Roman orator Horace put it ôCarpe Diemõ. 

 
 

 



 Litchborough Walking Group  
Our walks are fairly loca l and varied. They take up a morning and are 

usually 4 to 5 miles in length. Please come and give us a try, you will be 

made very welcome.   

After a few snow showers and a freezing night the ground looked rather 

slippery so the decision was made to walk lo cally. What a glorious walking 

day  and the route from Litchborough to Grimscote and on to Foxley 

looked beautiful under blue skies and a dusting of snow.  

Walking dates for February  
 

Thursday 14 th  February  
 

Wednesday 27 th  February  
 

-we will be leaving the village hall at 9.45am am as usual  

Walk details to be confirmed.  

Transport will probably be needed for the short drive to the starting 

point for the walk.  If some walkers are happy to bring cars to the hall, 

we can, as usual, share transport as required.  For walk information and 

any questions please get in touch with Bernard or Lindsey.  

Lindsey 01327 830318 or e mail ajburton1@btinternet.com  

 Bernard 01327 830932 or e mail on sueandbernard@outlook.com  

********  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

St Martinõs Church February  Services              
   

3rd  February        Candlemass                                    

             10:00am               Benefice Eucharist      Coffee : Val Hartle y & 

          Carol Hakin 

Sidesmen:    Carol Hakin and Judith Barthorpe                 

Readers        tbc  
 

10 th  February     Fourth Sunday before Lent  

              10:30am        Family Service                 Coffee :   Liz Robinson 
  

17 th  February    Th ird Sunday before Lent  

              10:30am       Holy Communion                Coffee:  Sandy A-W 

Sidesmen :  Sandy and David Aked -Walker     

Readers:     Sandy Aked -Walker  -  Jeremiah 17 vs.5 -10 

                  Jan Hutchings  - 1 Corinthians 15 vs. 12-20 
 

 24 th  February     Second Sunday before Lent              

               10:30am         Matins                   Coffee :  Christine Rodhouse   

 Sidesmen:  Reg and Carole Furniss 
    Readers:    Val Hartley  - Genesis 2 vs.4b-9, 15-end 

                        Ian Lowery ðLuke 8 vs.22 -25 
 

******  

  Physicians of the 1800s commonly advised their patients to 

eat chocolate to calm their pining for lost love.  

In 1537, England's King Henry VII officially declared Feb. 14 th   

the holiday of St. Valentine's Da y. 

           

 
 

We deliver daily newspapers and  

magazines to the village.  

Any combination of days per week catered for.  
 

Ring us on 01295 268499  

or e -mail 

info@smithsnewsagents.co.uk  

 

mailto:ajburton1@btinternet.com
mailto:sueandbernard@outlook.com
mailto:info@smithsnewsagents.co.uk


           
         

          

                            Village Lottery                 

To end the old year Poppy Rickerd was a winner in the 29 th  

December draw, but no winners so far this month . to join in this 

new year ring Ian Lowery on 830823 to buy your lucky number for 

£1 per week  

 

  Litchborough Ladies ð 8th  February  
The next Litchborough Ladies meeting will be held at the home of Val 

Hartley, 12, Towcester Road, on Friday 8th February between 10.30am ð 

12.00 noon. 

Thank you Lindsey for ho sting our January meeting. My new year 

resolution to eat less cakes was broken at our first meeting of the year 

by sampling Lindseyõs delicious cakes and cookies. But I did enjoy them!! 

We all did although more had more will power than me!  

See you all soon   

Jan Hutchings 01327 -830877  
*********  

 

****Dates for your Diary****Advance Warning****  

Litchborough Art and Craft Festival 27 th /28 th  April  

 

This yearõs Art and Craft Festival will be held over the weekend of the 

27 th  and 28 th  April. It appears to be la ter than usual as Easter is almost 

as late as it can be on 21 st  April.  

We will in due course be looking for help, cakes and tombola prizes. Also, 

if you or anyone you know would be interested in exhibiting please do get 

in touch.  

And last but not least, af ter the success of the classic car visitors we do 

hope to have cars again on the Sunday afternooné..does anyone have any 

other ideas that we could use to attract people to attend on the 

Saturday?  

Christine  

christinerodhouse@btinternet.com  

*********  
 

    Church Cleaning for February  

4 th  February -  Ian & Vanessa Lowery  

11th  & 18th  February ðPoppy Rickard & Liz Robinson 

25 th  February and 4 th  March ð Nigel & Carol Gunter  
 
 

              Stuart Moore Plastering  

Local  based plasterer 
All Aspects of plasterwork completed 

Specialist in restoration and conservation of lime plaster and 
ornate plasterwork 

Contact Stuart on 01327-830931 or 07841-021802 

email:Stuartmoore_arts@hotmail.co.uk 

mailto:christinerodhouse@btinternet.com


 

 
 

 

 

Benefice Service Times  for February  
 3rd  February        Candlemass                                    

               10:00am    Benefice Eucharist          Litchborough  
    

5 th  February     9:30am    Holy Communion      Woodend 
                                  (Book of Common Prayer)  
 

10 th  February     Fourth Sunday before Lent  

                 9:00am    Holy Communion                 Farthingstone         

                 9:00am    Mat ins                               Adstone  

               10:30am    Family Service                 Litchborough  

               10:30am    Holy Communion              Blakesley 

                 6:00pm    Evensong                           Maidford  
 

12th  February    9:30am   Holy Communion        Blakesley 
                                (Book of Common Prayer) 
 

17 th  February    Third Sunday before Lent  

         9:00am    Holy Communion                   Maidford  

              10:30am    Holy Communion                  Litchborough  

              10:30am    Family Serv ice                      Blakesley 
 

19th  February   9:30am   Holy Communion        Blakesley 
                                            (Common Worship) 
 

 24 th  February     Second Sunday before Lent              

                 9:00am    Holy Communion                      Adstone  

                 9:00am    Matins                                      Maidford  

               10:30am    Holy Communion                      Blakesley  

               10:30am    Matins                                     Litchborough   

                 6:00pm    Evensong                                 Farthingstone             

26 th  February     9:30am  Holy Communion           Blakesley 

                                              (Common Worship) 
**********  

 
 



     The Old Red Lion  
 

Joi n friends for a drink anytime  

Enjoy Our Menu  

of daily  specials 

 

SATURDAY  Breakfast s from 10.00am all 

through February   

and on the 2 nd March from 8.00am to òeggó on 

the Skittle Marathon  
 

Saturday Night is  

STEAK NIGHT  

A choice of several different steaks including  

Fillet, Rib -eye, Rump, Sirloin, or even a  

 Gammon steak 
 

And on Sunday Traditional Sunday Roast  

                                     
 

 
QUIZ NIGHT  the last Wednesday of the month  

 
 

Got a special occasion any other time then telephone  

The Old Red Lion Tel: 01327 830064  

or email:  enquiries@oldredlionlitchborough.co.uk  

to arrange your booking    
  

  2nd Monday Club 11 th  February  
Thanks to all who came to our January meeting. Our retired policeman 

was a great speaker, hard to believe we were his first audience! A lovely 

evening. 

This month we're welcoming local artist Liz Di xon.  

In a lot of her work she uses recycled textiles and she's planning to 

bring along examples, talk about Powertex ... yes, I had to look it up ... 

and maybe do a little demo.   

Liz was part of of the local art trail early last autumn and some of her 

work was exhibited in Weedon. If you'd like to discover more about her, 

just search Liz Dixon online.   

The Club is open to all and we'd love you to come along for the evening. 

It'll cost   you just £3, including refreshments, if you're not a member.   

We're a f riendly bunch at 2nd Monday so come if you can!  

Carol 

*******  

 

 

 

  
 

                                                Shopping, housework, errands, cooking     

                                                & companionship for the elderly  at   

                                                                                                                                         competitive  hourly  rates.  
 

 

 

Would you like a little extra help at hom e or know  somebody 

that does the n 

please get in touch  
 

Julia  -07792570082 

juliaoliver@virginmedia.com  

79 Johnõs Road, Bugbrooke  
 

 

mailto:enquiries@oldredlionlitchborough.co.uk
mailto:juliaoliver@virginmedia.com


Litchborough Garden Club ð 13 th  February  
The club's AGM was held at our January meeting along with a talk on 

shrubs for the winter garden.   It was surprising the range and quantity 

of colourful f oliage and even flowers that can be enjoyed (and cut for 

indoors) at this otherwise dull time of year in the garden.    

The committee had agreed at its last meeting in November 2018 to make 

changes to the way the club was structured in order to take into ac count 

the size of the club and its new partnership with Maidford in the 

Garden.  As we will be joining Maidford for some of their meetings as 

visitors, it was decided that we would reduce our subscription charge to 

just £10 per person a year.   We will cont inue our affiliation to the RHS 

and to DACT for garden visits in the warmer months; we believe this to 

be great value especially when one considers that just single entry to the 

gardens at Wisley is now £14.50.   We have also reduced the size of our 

committ ee and we are grateful to Teresa Cox and Sue Brunning for 

taking over the running of the club this year.   These changes were 

ratified at our AGM on 16th January 2019.   For more information on the 

club's activities please contact Teresa Cox on 07962 925709 or Sue 

Brunning on 831545.  

In February we have an unmissable event for anyone with a pond and/or 

an interest in wildlife gardening: 'The Pond Owner's Calendar': water 

garden experts and 7 times Gold Medal winners at Chelsea, Linda and Phil 

Smith of Waters ide Nursery in Leicestershire will be giving a talk which 

will be relevant to anyone with a garden as well as being very 

informative:   having a pond or container pond is one of the very best ways 

of helping wildlife.   This is on Wednesday, 13th February, 7 .30pm in 

Litchborough village hall and is free to members or £3.50 for visitors, 

including refreshments.   For more information on the talk, or on joining 

the club,   please call Sheila Melville on 831643; you can also visit Linda 

and Phil's website for info rmation on the pond plants and products they 

sell,www.watersidenursery.co.uk   

*********  

St Martinõs Brass Cleaning & Flower Rota for 

Febru ary  
3rd  and 10th  February  - Val Hartley  

17th  and 24 th   February -  Christine Rodhouse  

     VOLUNTEERS WANTED!  

Sulgrave Manor, ancestral home of George Washington, is looking for 

enthusiastic people to join the team of friendly volunteers. The Manor is 

steeped in history and we are on the hunt for House Volunteers, Garden 

Volunteers and Learning Engagement Volunteers.  House Volunteers bring 

the heritage to life for the visitors during opening season (Thursdays, 

Fridays and Sundays 12 -5 April -September). We would  love for 

volunteers to offer one day a week or fortnight for the open season.  

Garden Volunteers assist the Head Gardner in developing and maintaining 

the Manorõs historic garden. We are looking for volunteers on every day 

of the week Monday - Friday, 10 .00-3.00 

Learning Engagement Volunteers assist the team with both the schools 

programme and activities for school holidays and open seasons. This role 

is really flexible as regards days.  All roles are suitable for anyone over 

the age of 18 with an interest in  history and/or gardens, no experience 

necessary, all training given. Volunteers are welcome to volunteer in 

groups or pairs. Roles are flexible so you can fit volunteering around your 

commitments. If you are interested in finding out more, please contact:  

enquiries@sulgravemanor.org.uk or 01295 760205.  

********  
*******  

 

Facts you may not know about Valentines Day  
¶ The most popular theory about Valentine's Day's origin is that 

Emperor Claudius II didn't  want Roman men to marry during 

wartime. Bishop Valentine went against his wishes and performed 

secret weddings. For this, Valentine was jailed and executed. 

While in jail he wrote a note to the jailor's daughter signing it 

"from your Valentine".  

¶ In Victor ian times it was considered bad luck to sign a Valentineõs 

Day card  

¶ Girls of medieval times ate bizarre foods on this day to make 

them dream of their future spouse.  
 

 

http://www.watersidenursery.co.uk/
mailto:enquiries@sulgravemanor.org.uk


THE WOMBELLõS Aõ COMING! 

Sorry, not the lovable furry creatures resident on 

Wimbledon Common, but please read on! 

You may have noticed that although there are 5 bells 

in our church, we have not been able to raise enough 

volunteers to ring all of them for services on a 

Sunday morning. It was particularly sad that we could 

not ring all 5 bells  for Remembrance Day, the Carol 

service or on Christmas day. Throughout history bells have been rung to 

celebrate, to mourn and for enjoyment and they are an important asset 

of any village.  

The bells in St Martinõs Church bells are one of the best rings of 5 in 

Northamptonshire, they are considered to be easy to ring especially 

since the guides were installed. The bells were cast at different times, 

the oldest one was made in 1648. They were rehung in the 1990õs, a task 

overseen by the late John Guy, with the work being dedicated to the 

memory the late Phyllis Heygate.  
 

We would like to increase the number of local ringers 

so that we have a pool of ringers who could ring on 

Sunday mornings. There is no obligation to attend 

Church only to help ring the bell s for service when 

you can. 

We have managed to borrow a Wombell, a training bell 

which will be erected in the Church for the next few 

months. It is a new and exciting way to learn to ring ð 

the learner is taught the basic mechanics of bell handling reason ably 

quickly on the light weight fast moving training bell, so that progressing 

to the larger slower Tower bells is relatively easy.  

Bell ringers are a friendly bunch and once a learner is able to ring simple 

methods it opens a new world of opportunities, new friends and the 

opportunity to ring at different towers. Most 85 -year old ringers can 

still put their hands above their heads, can you?  

Ringing is not particularly physical but may be difficult if you have back 

or shoulder problems. You do not have to  be musical or able to read music 

to ring a bell. Enthusiasm and a bit of patience are more important.  

We will hold one to one sessions over the next month at times convenient 

to anyone interested. Please help build up a band to ring the bells of St 

Martin  on a Sunday morning. 

Contact   Christine Rodhouse   -phone or text 07890 906257  

               Richard Hartley   -phone or text 07802 725510  

 Skittles Marathon 1 stMarch  -  2nd March  

After a successful event in 2018,  a team of 6 Litchborough residents are 

organising another 24 hour Skittles Marathon event,  kindly  hosted by the 

Old Red Lion pub. Gary Jefford, Mark Craigen, Jason Purr, Chris Purr, 

Ricky Cripps and George Hickerton will all be playing skittles non stop for 

24 hours!   We start at 7.00pm Friday 1st March and will play through to 

7.00pm Saturday 2nd March.  

The Old Red Lion will be open late on the Friday night and then be open 

for breakfast on Saturday morning, so please come down and support the 

event. 

We are raising money for both a local charit y, Northamptonshire & 

Warwickshire Air Ambulance, and a national charity, The Seashell Trust, 

who support children from all over the UK with complex learning 

disabilities.   We are raising money through sponsorship and also sale of 

raffle tickets in the run  up to the event.   Raffle tickets are available 

from the pub or from the skittlers.   If you would like to sponsor the 

team, visit www.virginmoneygiving.com/LitchboroughSkittles  or the 

skittlers have sponsorship forms.  

For more information on the charities please 

visit: www.theairambulanceservice.org.uk   

www.seashelltrust.org.uk   
 

 Calling all Young People in   

                    Litchborough  

     Litchborough Youth Club  

Donõt Forget the Youth Club are meeting again 

on  

12 th  February  

we wi ll be making  shrink key rings  

7.00pm  in the  Village Hall   

 

Come and have a say about what else you might 

want to do   

http://www.virginmoneygiving.com/LitchboroughSkittles
http://www.theairambulanceservice.org.uk/
http://www.seashelltrust.org.uk/


 
 
 
 

Village Hall  

The New Homes Bonus money ring fenced for Litchborough was about to 

disappear so a last minute application was made for grant funding for 

additional storage at the hall. When it was being built the aim was to 

make the hall as big as possible. The limited storage is now producing a 

row of inconvenient sheds.  

The NHB funding is ,we think, secured and planning consent is being  

sought . the plans can be seen on the SNC website , application no 

S/2019/0002/FUL  

Ian Lowery  
********  

 Welcome to Litchborough  
A very warm welcome to Declan Laycock and Chris Watts who moved 

into Litchborough in October - sorry my secret grapevine let me  down. 

Thank you for the great lights at Christmas and we look forward to next 

yearõs display! 

*********  

 

Forthcoming Special Event ð òA Moment in Timeó 

The event is a floral demonstration evening hosted by Lorena Dyer 

(N.AF.AS national demonstrator) and she is presenting òA Moment In 

Timeó. The event is at Blakesley Village Hall on Tuesday 19th March , 

doors open at 7.00pm  for  a 7:30pm start. Everyone is welcome and there 

will be some opportunity for Motherõs Day gift shopping from local 

business too.  

Tickets are £10 in advance and include entry, a glass of wine and dessert 

nibbles! Tickets Available via Victoria Rogers ( 07921856967 - 

Victoria.j.rogers@hotmail.co.uk ).  

There will also be a raffle on the night where all the evenings floral 

demonstrations will be included as prizes.  
 

 


